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Attendance

	Independent Power Marketers
	Mark Holler – Tenaska Power Services Co.


	Independent Generators
	Brian Cole – Nextera Energy
Arleen Spangler- NRG Texas LLC


	Investor Owned Utilities
	Trish Egan – Oncor Electric Delivery Co.

Mike McCulty  – American Electric Power Services Corp.


	Municipals
	Tamila Nikazm – Austin Energy

Lee Starr – Bryan Texas Utilities (BTU)
Simon Castillo  – CPS Energy
Don Daugherty – City of Garland


	Cooperatives
	Loretto Martin  – Lower Colorado River Authority



	Others


	Eric Goff

Don Blackburn
Bob Helton
Trish Egan

Jack Brown
Brett Ogin

Clint Sandidge

Ryan Evans

Seth Trout

Michael Matthews


	
	Josephine Wan

Tanya Rohauer
Vanus Priestly

David Hastings
Zarina Mohammed

Sridhar Pushpavanam

Jennifer Maine



	ERCOT Staff
	Mark Ruane

Vanessa Spells
Suresh Pabbisetty

Rizaldy Zapanta

Julio Dovalina

	Maruthi Gaddam

Magie Annab




The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am.
Approval of Meeting Minutes – May 30, 2012 
Eric Goff submitted a motion to approve the May 30, 2012 minutes. Mark Holler seconded the motion. The motion passed.   
Review of NPRRs 

The group discussed the following PRRs/NPRRs:

NPRR 464 
SASM Procurement Reporting
NPRR 466 
Asset Depreciation Schedule for Capital Contributions
NPRR 468 
Alignment of System-Wide Offer Cap and Scarcity Pricing Mechanism Language with PUCT Substantive Rules 

NPRR 469 
Modifications to CCTs
Ms. Nikazm submitted a motion to approve the NPRRs along with the comments mentioned above.  Eric Goff seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Review of ACPE Parameters
The group decided to defer discussion to the next scheduled meeting.  Members were asked to provide comments.
Review NPRR 459
Tanya Rohauer commented that it would be difficult for market participants to shadow exposure calculations. 
Mark Ruane commented that there are concerns on the lack of back-testing, the difficulty in automating the process and the operational risks of a manual process.
The group agreed to provide the following comments:
The Credit Working Group recommends NPRR459.  It is intended to reduce risk and more efficiently use collateral, although it does result in less predictable credit requirements for ERCOT’s Counter Parties.  In particular, because of the PRS proposed methodology for the real-time factor, there is a very short time frame for counter-parties to post additional collateral and may not be able to do so.  In addition, CWG is interested in the proposal being implemented by August 1, and is waiting for the ERCOT Impact Analysis for feasibility of implementation by August 1.  CWG recommends that TAC discuss this issue during the consideration of the NPRR.  The modifications to the forward risk multiplier reduce the potential to under-collateralize real-time market positions prior to potentially high priced days, and the changes to the ADTE reduce collateral requirements after the risk of the reoccurrence of high-priced days is lower.
CWG is waiting on the ERCOT comments for a recommendation on the appropriate language for the rules of construction.

Mr. Goff submitted the motion to submit the above-mentioned comments.  Mr. Holler seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Review Creditworthiness Standards
Mark Holler presented the proposed changes to the Creditworthiness Standards.  Members provided their comments and will further review the changes.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.
